Diocese of Wollongong

Level 3 Catholic Church Offices
86-88 Market Street, Wollongong
Phone (02) 4224 7965 Fax (02) 4224 7977
PO Box 1239 Wollongong SCMC NSW 2521 Australia bishop@chancery.woll.catholic.org.au

MEMORANDUM

Date:

4 January 2001

Ref:

PAC/lt/812/8155

To:

PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS RESOURCE GROUP

Mr M McDonald (Chair)

Mrs M Chittick
Miss N Clay
Mr S Corbishley
Miss K McCormack

Mr B O'Brien Miss L Price Mr P Smith Rev M Williams

From:

Fr P A Comensoli, Chancellor

Subject:

FR JOHN NESTOR

Bishop Wilson recently received notification via facsimile that the Congregation for Clergy have issued a Decree concerning the status of Fr John Nestor. His Excellency, Archbishop Francesco Canalini, Apostolic Nuncio in Australia, has advised him to take no action until such time as he receives the Decree itself.

However, knowledge of the Decree has reached the public forum, and a news story concerning it will appear in the Illawarra Mercury tomorrow, Friday, 5 January.

For your information, the Decree will state that: "the Rev. Nestor is to be restored immediately to the full exercise of his priestly ministry in the Diocese of Wollongong and restitution is to be made of that of which he was deprived in keeping with the Diocesan norms for remuneration of Clergy and canon 128".

It is not known if the media is aware of this precise information.

Given the assistance and advice you have offered to him concerning Fr Nestor, the Bishop has asked that I let you know of this development before it is made public.

4 JAN 01.